
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 12/21/2019 

 
 
Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:16 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif read the minutes from the October meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian reported that the balance in the operational fund is $1946.48. 
 
All expenses for the calendar year are paid. 
 

Safety Officer 
Roger had nothing to report.   
 

Field Marshall Report 
Buddy Harlan reported that Alvin had purchased a new tractor and would be working to 
clean up the dirt pile at the end of the runway. 
 
He also reported that he is working on the  replacement first aid kit, and that the cabinet 
will be replaced with a new storage toolbox. 
 

Newsletter Editor  
• Kelly Joyce put out a request for articles.  He has pictures, but needs some articles written 

up.  Alvin mentioned that he had something to contribute. 
 
Old Business 

• Officer nominations were closed with no additional members being nominated for officer 
positions. 

• A vote was held and the current slate of officers was voted to server another year. 
o Bill Brueckman  - President 
o Ken Sumner - Vice President 
o Leif Thomson - Secretary 
o Brian Swarts - Treasurer 

• The Christmas dinner was a success (although crowed), with 34 people attending.  For 
next year, we have reserved the larger room for December 12th, 2020. 

 
New Business 

• The Freeze Fly will be held at 10:00 AM on January 1st.   
o Buddy will arrange for coffee and donuts. 

• It was proposed that we submit an application for a grant from AMA to help pay for a 
new shed. 

o After reviewing the details, it appears that AMA will only cover 25% of the cost 
of any field improvement project. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Business (Continued) 

• There was a discussion of hosting a booth at the Oxford first-Friday events. 
o Leif mentioned that he had investigated running a simulator setup and monitor on 

battery power, but that we might need a quiet generator instead. 
o Buddy noted that he has a small Honda generator that could be used for this. 

 
New Members 

 
There were no new prospective members at the December meeting. 
 
There were no prospective members awaiting a vote at the meeting. 
 

 
50/50 
 Stuart Rhood won $26 in the 50/50 raffle and donated most of it back to the club 
 
________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There was no airplane talk at the December meeting. 
 
 
The meeting was closed at around 9:40 AM  
 

Next Meeting - To will be held in February at 9 AM at the  
Post House Restaurant.  Bill will confirm the exact date. 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 


